Minutes of the Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 13 March 2023 at 8pm at the Wooburn Club
	Present:
	

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Mike Seaton

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Penny Tappin

	Maggi Fraser (Treasurer)
	Rosemary de Lacy

	Caroline Meechan
	Cllr Stuart Wilson

	Elizabeth Levings
	Sue Low

	Eric Amos
	Terri Sherlock

	Heidi Finney
	Sharon Howlett

	Jan Perry
	Warren Thomas

	Jane Ford
	Tom Brown

	Jon Dalton
	Fiona Brown

	Karen Seymour
	Giles Smith

	Margaret Amos
	

	
	

	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Apologies for absence were received from Pat Foote, Bruce Gallup, Michael (Wooburn Club), Sue Smithin, Caroline Kay, Cllr Penny Drayton & Sophie Youngs.



	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 9 January 2023 were approved by those present.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Any matters arising will be covered in the agenda for this meeting.



	4.
	Update on position of treasurer for the WRA

	
	Maggi Fraser will be standing down as Treasurer in May.

We are very pleased to announce that Warren Thomas will stand for the position of Treasurer at the AGM on Monday 22 May.



	5.
	Events

	
	Events Planning Meeting - Monday 20 March 8pm at the Wooburn Club

All volunteers welcome! Please contact Alison on secretary@wooburnresidents.org to confirm your attendance.

Wooburn Fete on the Green – 17 June 2023

The first planning meeting took place on 23 January 2023.
Caroline Meechan reported that:

Sponsorship has been promised by both Pegasus Bales & our insurance broker for the event and, as such, all costs for the event should be covered. 
She has contacted the Parish Council about the deck chairs that were used at ParkFest but has not yet received a reply. Mike Seaton will chase.
Talks – 2023

The talk by Friends of the Wye on Monday 13 February was well received. Simon Coles, as Chairman, has sent an email of thanks to the speaker. 

Future talks:

· 17 April – Caroline Meechan confirmed that it will be on the local Guide
                 & Scout groups – she is waiting for more information. Karen Seymour

                 requested that she ask for a logo to use on publicity materials.
· 19 June – Phil Pitcher to talk about farming in the area – Margaret Amos
                 reported that the date will need to change from 12 to 19 June. Alison 

                 Grinter to confirm with Wooburn Club. 
· 9 October – First Responders – to be confirmed by Maggi Fraser

Microphone & speaker
Alison Grinter reported that the Bourne End & Wooburn afternoon WI is closing down & have been in contact asking if we would like to have their hand-held microphone & speaker. 
Alison to ask them if they also have a lectern and if the Wooburn Club would store it for us.

Grants for community projects
Simon Coles reported that we have received an email from Marie Ann Hamm who has access to grants in the region of £2,000 for community projects. Various projects were suggested:

· Litter picking – to be carried out more regularly

· Setting up a luncheon club

· Beautifying the bus stop shelter on the Green as they do in Flackwell

                Heath

Caroline Meechan offered to discuss it at the next Events Planning meeting.

Spring Litter Pick organised in conjunction with the Parish Council, WRA and the Litter Picking Bourne End & Wooburn Facebook page– Sunday 16 April – 10.00 – 15.00
Equipment can be collected and must be returned to Wooburn Park pavilion.


	6.
	Dalton’s Path, Wooburn Manor Park

	
	Mike Seaton reported as follows:

New signs with maps & guidelines are being produced for installation at each entry to the Nature Reserve. The planned Information signs to accompany them will take longer. All are budgeted.

The Parish Council has budgeted for formal advice on how the banks should be maintained – unfortunately, it is proving difficult to obtain a response from the authorities.

The residents who back onto the path reported as follows:

They are happy with the progress, however, are concerned that the message from the signs of a picture of a dog on a 2m lead will not be taken on board & that they should be more detailed.


	7.
	Wooburn Park

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported as follows:

A presentation summarising where the skate park feasibility group has got to will be presented at the next PC Open Spaces committee meeting (4th April 7.30pm). Members of the public are welcome to attend. The presentation has been put together by Cllr Penny Drayton to cover the background and work that the Skate Park feasibility group has been doing.



	8.
	Planning Application – 150 Houses on Slate Meadow

	
	Stuart Wilson reported that:

The Environment Agency are refusing to move on their objection so it would need to go back to committee. Following a review between Stuart and Buckinghamshire Council Legal Officers, the application will need to be re-heard by the planning committee anyway.

Penny Drayton & Stuart met with the developers last week who told them that they will go to appeal if they need to.

Stuart asked the developers, who will need to start looking at ecological prevention barriers soon, to let him have details of any material activities on-site so that residents can be proactively informed of developer actions. He has also requested a Construction Management Plan should te application receive consent.

Stuart suggested that the residents need to write in again for the second Reserved Matters planning application (which is exactly the same as the first application) to object to the development. Elizabeth Levings has drafted a letter which Simon Coles will refine & send on behalf of the WRA. He will then send it to the members so that they can use it as a template – please note that you must send your own version & should not send the same letter.



	9.
	Planning Application – 467 Houses on Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field

	
	Stuart Wilson reported that: 

Cllr Stuart Wilson, Cllr Sophie Kayani & Cllr Penny Drayton were invited to attend an update meeting on 1 February. This was postponed to 1 March which was then cancelled & a new date has not yet been arranged.
Catesby have bought Millboard Road. The Senior Planning Officer has confirmed that traffic cannot enter the site from this road as an alternative to the proposed link road based on the Wycombe Local Plan and the Hollands Farm Development Brief.


	10.
	Neighbourhood Development Plan

	
	Mike Seaton reported that:

The plan went through the first stage of being independently examined resulting in a set of questions being posed by the Examiner. A full response has been made to all questions by the PC and the Examiner’s further response is awaited.



	11.
	Parking & Transport

	
	Stuart Wilson reported that:

White Pit Lane – double yellow lines on White Pit Lane, Red Lion Way & Bakers Orchard / Parking bays & double yellow lines outside Tesco
The formal consultation ends today & will then need to be assessed. 
Wooburn Bales - Pegasus Residential Home 

The work is due to finish in May so after this the contractors’ vans will not cause a parking issue.
EV Parking

The Parish Council have applied for a grant for putting in electric charging points in public car parks – Red Lion Way & Wooburn Park.
Speed Watch

Sue Low reported that:

Volunteers for Speed Watch are needed in the Wooburn area. Training is online & involvement could be as little as one hour a month. Volunteers are provided with a hi-vis jacket & a machine which records the speed of vehicles & their registration number which is then passed on to the police if speeding has occurred. A letter is then sent to the driver & if they receive three letters or are driving at a certain speed, they will receive a visit from the Police. 

If you are interested & would like to find out more, contact Sue Low on susanlow123@btinternet.com



	12.
	Any Other Business

	
	Maggi Fraser is collecting subs from members - £2.00.



	13.
	Date of Next Meeting & AGM

	
	Monday 22 May 2023 – 8pm – Wooburn Club 



	14.
	Future Meetings

	
	10 July 2023

11 September 2023

13 November 2023
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